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                                        Minutes
Minutes of Extraordinary  meeting of the Bromfield Parish Council  held on Tuesday 14th July 2020 6.30pm Via ZOOM. for the transaction of the under mentioned business.
                             Extraordinary Meeting of the Parish Council

Meetings commence at 6.30pm Prompt  at the commencement of each meeting the Parish Council allows fifteen minutes for members of the public to address the Council.

Chairman Andy Boddington welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for joining. He outlined how the meeting would proceed with the formal business of the Council being conducted first and then the meeting would then be suspended to enable everyone to join the discussion around the main agenda item which ws the closure of Bromfield PO.
Present ; Cllrs Andy Boddington (Chair) Vivien De Haan , Norma Lea , Paul Watton , Archer De Haan , Viv Parry. Clive Leworthy (Clerk)

10 Members of the public including Shropshire Cllrs & local Parish Councils.

1.  Apologies:  Sarah Nightingale

2. Declarations of Interest: -  Declaration of any disclosable pecuniary interest in a matter to be discussed at the meeting and which is not included in the register of interests. Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during any discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest whether the interest is entered the register of members interests maintained by the Monitoring officer.
Paul Watton declared an interest as an employee of Plymouth Estates

Archer De Haan declared an interest as a Director of the Ludlow Farm Shop

3. Minutes: To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on  26th May 2020
Approved ; Prop Norma Lea 2nd Paul Watton

4. Closure of Bromfield PO – To discuss the closure of the Bromfield Post Office.

The Chair then suspended the Parish Council meeting and opened the meeting to public comment. He had shared the letter from Jon Edwards MD of the food centre outlining the rationale behind the closure of Bromfield PO and also shared comments received via email & social media expressing concern at the closure.

Archer De Haan spoke on behalf of the Food Centre and outlined the difficult decision that had been reached to close the PO. The PO/shop had required large subsidy's  every year since it had open and had required the financial support of the Food Centre to maintain the service, due to the impact of Covid 19 on The Clive ,Ludlow Farm Cafe and the Food Centre the Board felt it was unable to continue to support the loss making PO operation. It had looked at relocating the PO into the Food Centre but this was also very costly and the PO had refused to offer any financial help.The board had explored various options and was open to suggestions but could not continue to subsidise the PO.

Summary of Public Comments

Cllr Motley – Had met with Jon Edwards MD of the Food Centre to express concerns regarding the closure. She had received numerous expressions of concern at the closure from local people and although she understood the difficult economic situation she hoped an alternative could be sought.

Other contributions included:

Culmington PC – Residents of Culmington & Stanton Lacy were very concerned about the closure. Travelling to Ludlow or Craven Arms was viewed as difficult because of parking and that customer service was excellent at Bromfield PO. Clee Hill currently had an outreach service once a week and perhaps this could be explored for Bromfield.

Onibury PC – Bromfield PO was very popular because of its excellent customer service and ease of parking. They hoped the closure could be avoided and all options explored.

Other Contributions included:

· Signage was poor and could be improved to attract more customers

· Could volunteers run the shop and sell local craft

· Concern about one of Ludlow PO's and if this also closed would be very difficult

· Could fundraising be undetaken to help relocation 

· Closure of the PO could effect footfall for the cafe/food centre

· Rural Services continually under threat

· PO was due to close 31st August

· Review Outreach /Mobile Options

The Chair invited all participants to take part and share their views and After a lenghty discussion suggested that a working party be quickly convened to explore the options discussed and any others that may come into play. He volunteered to be part of the working group and was joined by Viv Parry & Norma Lea , he invited  Culmington PC Clerk to join and she would check with the PC and advise him of their  wishes. The Chair noted that the closure was due on the 31st August so the need for the group to meet quickly was imperative so that alternatives could be discussed. He recognised the Boards financial support over a number of years had been very important and understood the very difficult economic situation facing everyone. He wanted to ensure every effort was made for the local area to try and maintain a PO service.

He once again thanked everyone for their participation and closed the meeting at 8pm.

Date of Next Meeting ; Tues 22nd September  

 Clive Leworthy Clerk to the Council

